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OFFICIAL 

Coast Park Stage One 
Semaphore Park to West Lakes Shore 

Construction Works 
 

Construction of Stage One of Coast Park (located between Third Avenue, Semaphore Park and the 
northern edge of the Wara Wayingga-Tennyson Dunes Conservation Reserve at West Lakes Shore) 
will begin on Wednesday 17 May 2023. Work is expected to be complete in late 2023, weather 
permitting.  

  A site office has been established at Mirani Court and this compound will be used for the duration of the 
project. Site access will be via Mirani Court, Sandpiper Place and Third Avenue.  
 

Preparation of the area required to construct  
the path 

Preparatory works will first be undertaken. These activities 
will commence from the northern edge of Tennyson Dunes 
Conservation Reserve progressing towards Mirani Court, 
then continue between Mirani Court towards Third Avenue. 
 
Roots extending into the construction area, from the 
introduced Casuarina trees, will be cut and treated prior to 
construction of the path, in line with specialist advice. Some 
Casuarina trees not required for important dune stabilisation 
may be removed. 

 

Path construction and landscaping  

Construction of the path will occur in two construction areas and be progressively opened once 
completed.  Work will generally be undertaken between 7am and 5pm Monday to Friday, and Saturdays 
from 8am to 2pm, when required.   

Please refer to the map for further information on staging and timing of construction. Landscaping works 
will be undertaken progressively as the path is completed.  

Some temporary pedestrian detours may be in place around the work sites and pedestrians are advised 
to follow directional signage. Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to the community. 

Advance notice of works will be provided to properties within close proximity to the construction area.  

 

  

Residents who have planted 
vegetation along the dunes edge 
are encouraged to salvage these 
plants prior to construction.  This 
vegetation will be removed as part 
of the site preparation works.   
 
Private irrigation lines on the public 
reserve will be cut and capped by 
experienced irrigation specialists.  
New irrigation lines will be installed 
for project landscaping. 
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Dust and Noise Management 

To manage dust during construction a water cart will be used prior to and during excavation works.  

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed, however the work 
will be managed to minimise disturbance to nearby residents and businesses as much as practically 
possible. 

We appreciate your co-operation and patience while these important works are undertaken. 

For more information or to register for project updates 

 Call: 1300 060 456 

 Email: dit.coastpark@sa.gov.au 

 Visit: www.coastpark.sa.gov.au 

Kind Regards,  

The Coast Park Project Team  
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